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Appendix C5
Email sent to Equalities groups and residents.

From: Kris Witherington 
Sent: 29 March 2019 13:51
Subject: Parking Consultation 2019

Dear resident

As discussed at some of the recent Community Forum meetings the consultation 
on proposed changes to parking charges in car parks, pay and display bays and 
controlled parking zones has begun today. You can find out the details of the new 
plans as well as take part in the consultation by going to 
https://www.merton.gov.uk/parkingconsultation2019. 

You may also be interested in other events and consultations taking place.

Merton’s Transport Plan: LIP3
The plan is in response to the Mayor of London Transport Plan with a focus on 
improving health, and improving public transport experiences. The consultation on 
the plan is open until 12 April. Details at https://www2.merton.gov.uk/transport-
streets/transportplanning/lip3.htm 

Boundary Review
The number of Councillors, wards and ward boundaries will be reviewed by the 
Local Government Boundary Commission for England in 2019/20 for the new 
arrangements to be in place by the 2022 local elections. They will be holding a 
briefing to explain the process to resident’s groups and community organisations on 
Tuesday 2 April at 7.15pm in the Council Chamber. If you would like to attend 
please let me know so I can reserve you a place.

Community Infrastructure Levy Ward allocations and Neighbourhood Fund
Every electoral ward in Merton is to be given a grant of £15k for neighbourhood 
projects which enhance the local area. The application process will begin next 
week and all projects will need to be endorsed by local councillors. For larger 
projects (over £20000) the Neighbourhood Fund is currently accepting new bids. 
For more information please see 
https://www.merton.gov.uk/planning-and-buildings/planning/community-
infrastructure-levy/spending-the-levy 

Sexual Health Strategy
Merton Council and Merton Clinical Commissioning Group (NHS), working 
alongside NHS England, are responsible for commissioning sexual health services 
in Merton. To inform the development of the strategy for these services we are 
seeking feedback on our proposed vision, priorities and actions. We also wish to 
know a little bit more about the knowledge and experience of sexual health services 
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of those who work, live, are educated in or looked after by Merton. To find out more 
and get involved please see www.merton.gov.uk/consultations. 

Many thanks 

Yours 
Kris Witherington 
Community Engagement Manager 
Communications Team 
Merton Council 
020 8545 3896 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Councillors, Resident Associations and Business Associations. 

Re: TMO Consultation Reference: PARKING CONSULTATION 2019

As part of our statutory consultation process please find attached:-

1. a notice of proposal relating to proposed changes to charges and season tickets 
for parking in off-street parking places (Merton run car parks); and

2. a notice of proposal relating to changes to on-street permit charges and pay & 
display charges to be advertised on 29th March 2019 in the Wimbledon Times 
and the London Gazette by Merton Borough Council, pursuant to the Local 
Authorities’ Traffic Orders (Procedure) (England and Wales) Regulations 1996. 
The statement of reasons and plans of the different charge zone/tiers are also 
attached. 

More information can be found at www.merton.gov.uk/parkingconsultation2019 from 
29th March 2019. Should you have any observations or any objections to the 
proposals, please do so through the councils web pages no later than 5th May 2019.

Yours 
Kris Witherington 
Community Engagement Manager 
Communications Team 

………………………………………………………………………………………………….
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